Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam





Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

JANUARY NEWS

Dear Praying Friends,

"For as oft as you eat this bread and drink this cup, ye do shew the Lord's death till he come." (I Corinthians 11:26).

As we approached the new year, this phrase stuck out to me in that it encourages us to remember the past in order to remember and prepare for the future. The key to preparing for the new year is remembering that our Lord is alive and soon to return for his own. This truth should stir us to service and surrender as we remember what He has done for us and will do in the days ahead.

2005 began with a bang for us and really hasn't slowed down. We had our New Year's Eve fellowship and two days later began preparation for our Holiday Bible Club. The Bible club went well with contacts with 6 new families and one young girl (Jessica) trusting Christ as her Savior. We were tickled to death to say the least. Please pray for her growth and church attendance.

The new year of school begins soon for the kids as well as for those going to college. Youth groups start up as well. Please pray for these outreaches. RE's (Religious Education) also begins shortly after school does and is a wonderful opportunity to witness to unsaved teachers and kids.

Finally, just a personal note, please pray for Becca as she is nearly five months pregnant with Clarisse's little brother. Please pray that the pregnancy goes well.

Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support.

Love,

Kelly, Becca and Clarisse Gilliam